February 9, 2015 – WEO Activity Report

Town of Washington

   


INLAND WETLANDS COMMISSION
WASHINGTON DEPOT, CT. 06794
To:  Inland Wetlands Commission                                    

From: Michael E. Ajello, WEO

Subject: WEO Activity Report, February 9, 2015
A summary of wetland related activities follow:

· Bentzen – 341 Nettleton Hollow Rd. – Barn Addition, Shed – The barn addition has been closed in and roofed.  Installation of the concrete floor slab and construction of the animal shed will occur in spring when weather permits.  No exposed soils are visible on site as the building is covered and the surrounding ground is spread heavily with hay.
· Collins – 321/323 West Shore Rd. – Clearing, Invasive control, boardwalks   The file will remain open but no work on these permits is expected until spring.
·    Collins – 321/323 West Shore Rd. – Roadside stone walls – Although sub-surface preparations have been completed along the entire length of the stone wall, only about 30 ft. of wall was constructed in late January before cold weather and heavy snow conditions halted progress.  Given the absence of slopes and soil stockpiles, there is no reason to expect impact to the wetlands during this hiatus.
· The Gunnery – 22 South St. – Build (2) Soccer Fields –  Tree removal has continued sporadically during the recent harsh weather conditions.  Erosion control fences encircle roughly one third of the clearing (nearest the wetlands).  The remaining double silt fence with wood chip perimeter will be installed on or around April 1st, prior to stump removal.
· Hamilton – 199 West Shore Rd. – Site re-development – Limited progress has been made on the beach house replacement.  Work on the primary dwelling has come to a halt as weather conditions have been too extreme for concrete work to continue.
· Issavi – 27 West Shore Rd. – Stone retaining wall – With the advent of severely cold weather work has come to a halt.  A relatively small amount of stonework and backfill remains to be done when a break in the weather permits.  The site is secure from erosion or sedimentation as the work was accomplished with very little soil disturbance.
·     Steep Rock Association – Suspension Bridge – 147 Sabbaday Lane –  The crossing at Bee Brook by way of steel plates at the Hidden Valley roadside staging area has been unused during the recent seasonal weather conditions.  Progress on this, and other jobs has come to a halt due to difficult site conditions.  The applicants will notify me when excavation and concrete work are due to recommence.

·      Stiles/Angiollo – 25 West Shore Rd. – Remove & Reconstruct Dwelling – I met with the demolition/excavation contractor on 2/4 to discuss the start of the project.  Delays have occurred in obtaining the Zoning approval required as recent harsh weather has led to postponed meetings.  Equipment has been moved onto the site and I have approved the removal of trees as indicated on the site plan.  I have asked that excess snow not be stockpiled along the lake shore.  Debris will be systematically removed from site as there is very little operating room for equipment, manpower and containers.

